From: Line Schjolden Sent: 21 June 2022 14:41
To: Planning Planning

**Subject:** Re planning application number 2022/1954/P

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Amy Ly,

Unfortunately I was unable to submit my comments to the above planning application online, which is why I am submitting them by email here instead.

I would like you to know that myself, Line Schjolden, and my husband, Hans Jacob Feder, strongly object to the planning application number 2022/1954/P. The proposed installation of a monopole of this height (20 m!!) in a residential area like ours where all the surrounding buildings do not even measure half of that height, is quite frankly unbelievable, in our opinion. It will stick out like sore thumb and profoundly alter the view line of pretty much all the surrounding properties, and certainly of ours, which is located right behind Weech Hall, where the monopole is proposed raised.

We are also very concerned that the the proposed cabinets will partly limit the access that exists to the alleyway that runs behind our house, and which is being used by all the residents on this side of Weech Road.

In our opinion, this kind of telecommunications equipment does not belong in a residential area of low-build housing at all, and we therefore hope this application will be rejected.

Yours sincerely,

Line Schjolden and Hans Jacob Feder